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SUBJECT

Proposed ordinance 2010-0534 would authorize the Department of Judicial Administration (DJA) to increase an existing fee assessed for continuing legal education (CLE) programs and to allow people who are not attorneys to participate in the programs.  
SUMMARY
Proposed Ordinance 2010-0534 would increase the existing fee from $100 up to $200 to cover costs associated with DJA’s continuing legal education (CLE) programs.  
The fee amount is proposed to offset the costs associated with materials and presentation.  The proposed fee is projected to yield an additional $12,300 to the general fund in 2011.  Annually, the total fee will generate $28,000.  This fee is authorized under K.C.C. 4.71.090, which is amended by the proposal.

BACKGROUND

DJA offers educational workshops that cover the principal functions of the Clerk's Office services, Ex Parte process, participants’ choice of either Family Court Services or the Arbitration Department, and the Electronic Court Records (ECR) Program.  Attorneys can earn ten Continuing Legal Education (CLE) credits approved by the Washington State Bar Association (WSBA) by attending the workshop.
King County Code 4.71.090 authorizes DJA to assess a fee for continuing legal education programs.  DJA has been collecting the fee for many years.  The program is always full and consistently has a waiting list for participants.  The CLE credits are offered below the market rate, with a per credit cost of $20.  A survey of other CLE programs shows a per credit rate that ranges from $25 per credit to $99 per credit.  DJA benefits when legal practitioners are informed about King County practices.  
ANALYSIS

This fee is only charged to people who sign up for the program.  The proposed legislation expands the program to include participants who are not attorneys.  This proposed fee increase is projected to generate an additional $12,300 to the general fund in 2011.  Annually, the total fee generates $28,000.  
Option 1: Approve as proposed
Option 2: Reject the proposal.  If the fee change is rejected, $12,300 in additional reductions would be required to balance the DJA budget.  
REASONABLENESS

The proposed fee increase for continuing legal education will offset the costs associated with implementing the program.  Proposed Ordinance 2010-0534 appears to be responsive to the financial needs of DJA and will counterbalance some of the agency's target reductions.  Of note, the revenues generated by this fee are assumed in the Executive’s proposed budget.  Approval of the proposal appears to constitute a reasonable business decision.
ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2010-0534
2. Fiscal Note

3. Regulatory Note
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